STOWEY-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Methodist Hall on the 6th January 2010.
Present: Councillors K Betton (Chairman), J K Knibbs, E Blackman, K Tatham, A Thornhill, R Brewer, T Jutsum, Mrs E Balmforth and Ms H Lawton. There were two parishioners present.
1.       APOLOGIES



Councillor J Hope.
2. 
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd December 2009 having been circulated, were agreed, signed and dated.

3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were none.
4.
MEMBERS DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN MATTERS ON THE 
AGENDA


Councillor Knibbs declared an interest in item 6a) i) as a near neighbour.
5.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

There was nothing to report.

6a
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

i) The Vicarage, Sutton Hill Rd, Bishop Sutton.
Erection of two storey side extension (ground floor to form self contained residential annexe), side conservatory and single storey rear extension following demolition of existing flat roofed accommodation.

Support.

ii) Bristol International Airport.

Neighbouring Parish consultation from North Somerset Council.
Object as per the Parish Council’s policy on the airport with regard to road infrastructure. Also object to using green belt for parking when other applicants nearby proposing the use of brown field sites for parking, have been refused.

6b
RESULTS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS

i) Little Orchard, Ham Lane, Bishop Sutton.
Provision of new vehicular access to Little Orchard through land south of site.

Refused.

The Parish Council is disappointed with the decision to refuse permission for a proposal which we feel would improve road safety and our comments will be sent to B&NES.

ii) 5 Hillside Gardens, Bishop Sutton.

Provision of a side dormer.

Refused.
7.
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

The District Councillor reported that B&NES has yet to appoint a Chief Executive of the PCT. Also, at the end of this month the budget will be considered and it is possible that the Council tax increase will be 2.75%.
8.
CONSULTATION ON GAMBLING ACT 2005 – REVISED STATEMENT OF PRINCIPLES


The Parish Council has no objection to the proposals.

9.
CONSULTATION ON ALCA DRAFT BUSINESS PLAN
Unfortunately the papers are still in circulation. This will be deferred to the February meeting.
10.
PARISH ON LINE MAPPING

It was decided not to purchase this.
11.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE PACT MEETING ON 13TH JANUARY 2010
Please advise the Clerk of any items you would like included on the agenda for this meeting.
12.
CHEW VALLEY AREA PARTNERSHIP
Chew Magna and Chew Stoke Parish Councils have requested support for their request for a change of name for this organisation as they do not believe that the partnership can represent parishes in this part of the Chew Valley for various reasons. However, it was felt that in the absence of a different partnership more closely identified with this area, that it would be better to continue to engage with the current group and that a change of name would not necessarily bring any benefits to this area.
13.
NEW RULES ON DISPENSATIONS

Details have been received from B&NES and are available from the Clerk if needed.
14.
PLAY AREA

i)
Quarterly inspection report from B&NES. The report shows no major concerns. Bolts protruding from the sign will be sawn off as requested. 
ii)
A later inspection from Councillor Brewer shows that the Hang Glider unit needs repair as it is very loose on its mounting at the top. This will be reported to Sutcliffe Play for repair.

15.
REPORT ON PARISH CLUSTER MEETING

Councillor Tatham had attended this meeting and gave a report. There were presentations by B&NES on pothole repairs (the criteria is currently under review), recycling and waste collection, sustainable and renewable energy, tree protection and the speed problem on the A368 through Bishop Sutton which is currently being considered by B&NES.

16.
WEST HARPTREE CEMETERY UPDATE

Due to a procedural error the tender requests have been reissued by this Parish Council. Tenders are to be received by the 9th January and a meeting of the representatives from the three parish councils to open the tenders and appoint a contractor, will take place on 12th January. 

17.
HEDGEROWS, ROADS AND PAVEMENTS

Wick Rd. It was reported that the cleaner had left water on the floor of the bus shelter, which had frozen in the cold weather. The Clerk will ask the cleaner not to use water in icy conditions.
The Street. It was reported that the owner of the field adjacent to the new pavement from Bonhill to the tennis club was unhappy with the way B&NES had carried out this work. It is thought that B&NES has apologised for this.
Stowey Hill. It was reported that there are several potholes on this hill. Also that there are no barriers at the edge and if crash barriers cannot be installed, edge marker posts should be put in. The Clerk will ask B&NES about this.

Ham Lane. It was reported that there is a large pothole outside Little Orchard. This will be reported to B&NES.

The Street. It was reported that the name sign at the entrance to the village is at a 45 degree angle. This will be reported to B&NES.

Snow. It was felt that B&NES had done a good job in clearing and gritting the roads in the area following the heavy snow falls.
18.
FOOTPATHS


There was nothing to report.
19.
FINANCES

i)
Precept 2010/2011. The Finance Working Party met during December and a balance sheet with budget figures was distributed to Councillors. A decision will be made at the next meeting.


ii)
Cheques for signature.

Details of the current financial situation were given: -

Current Account




£54.68
Clubs & Societies Reserve



£4,863.19
PO Investment Account



£7,068.00
Cheques to pay: -

Parish Cleaner (1192)



£92.80
CPRE (1193)





£29.00

EDF Energy 1 Ltd (1194)



£12.58

Filer’s Coaches (1195)



£100.00

New Leaf Tree & Garden Services (1196)

£485.00

Clerk’s Salary (1197)



£305.94
Clerk’s Expenses (1197)



£3.00
It was decided to transfer £1,000.00 from the Reserve to the Current Account.
Adoption of the Financial Statement was proposed by Councillor Blackman seconded by Councillor Thornhill and unanimously agreed. 
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DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 3rd February 2010 at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.56pm.
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